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State of California California Natural Resources Agency 
 

M e m o r a n d u m 
 

Date:  May 16, 2014 
Telephone:  (916) 654-4745 
File:  00-AFC-14C 

 
 
To:  Commissioner Karen Douglas - Presiding Member 
 Commissioner Janea A. Scott - Associate Member 

Raoul Renaud - Hearing Officer 
 
From: California Energy Commission Christine Stora 
 1516 Ninth Street   Compliance Project Manager 
 Sacramento, CA  95814-5512 
 
Subject:  EL SEGUNDO ENERGY CENTER (00-AFC-14C) PETITION TO AMEND TO 

REPLACE UTILITY BOILER UNITS 3 AND 4 WITH NEW GENERATION UNITS 9, 
10, 11 AND 12 
 
STATUS REPORT 6 
 
April 10, 2014, the El Segundo Amendment Committee issued a “Status Reports 
Including Schedule Recommendations” requiring status reports from all parties on 
April 25, 2014 and every four weeks after that.  
 
On May 5, 2014, the comment period for the Preliminary Staff Assessment (PSA) and 
PSA Errata ended. Written comments were received from the petitioner and Michelle 
Murphy, a local neighbor. 
 
The petitioner proposed revisions to several conditions in their May 5 comments. More 
specifically they proposed revisions to Conditions of Certification (COCs) BIO-9, -10, -16 and 
-17 as presented in the PSA, which they state are to ensure that the COCs are compatible 
with the existing facility and current COCs, and also to reflect actual conditions at the site. 
The project owner also proposed what they state to be important changes to BIO-9, -10, and 
-16, and the project owner is opposed to BIO-17 in its entirety. The project owner included no 
further explanation for the proposed revisions or deletions. Staff will be requesting additional 
information and/or explanation regarding the proposed edits included in the petitioner’s 
comments on the PSA. Staff prepared a memo with their specific questions, and the  
docketing and posting of the memo to the project website is forthcoming.  Answering staff’s 
questions about these proposed revisions and deletions is necessary before staff can 
consider how to reply and whether to accept any proposed revisions to the Biological 
Resources section of the Final Staff Assessment (FSA).  
 
On May 7, 2014, the petitioner also filed additional information for Cultural Resources 
Data Request 78. Staff has reviewed this information and determined that it is still 
incomplete. Staff outlined the missing information in a memo which was docketed on 
May 13, 2014. Staff requires resolution of the issues identified in the memo in order to 
complete the FSA. As discussed in Status Report No. 5, staff will need four weeks 
from the time the final information is docketed to finalize the Cultural Resources 
section of the FSA. 
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Staff is also waiting for the Final Determination of Compliance (FDOC) to be published 
by the South Coast Air Quality Management District (SCAQMD). Staff from SCAQMD 
indicated that they expect to issue the FDOC for the project by the end of June 2014 
Staff will need three weeks from the time the FDOC is released to finalize the Air 
Quality Section and docket the FSA. 
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